
46th EnginEEr Battalion history 
thE 46th EnginEEr Battalion has a long and proud history. it was constitutEd 7 
dEcEmBEr 1917 as thE EnginEEr railways maintEnancE-of-way Battalion, and 
organizEd at camp shEridan, al in thE spring of 1918. thE Battalion sErvEd in 
francE until thE End of world war i. 

thE Battalion proudly sErvEd in thE pacific thEatEr during world war ii, whErE 
it participatEd in thE campaigns of thE East indiEs, papua, nEw guinEa, lEytE, and 
luzon. as a rEsult of thE EngagEmEnts, thE unit was awardEd thE prEsidEntial 
unit citation, two mEritorious unit commEndations, and thE philippinE 
prEsidEntial unit citation. 

during thE viEtnam war, thE Battalion was callEd to action and was EngagEd in 
fourtEEn campaigns including countEroffEnsivEs phasE 1 through 7, and thE tEt 
countEroffEnsivE of 1969. thE unit was awardEd two mEritorious unit 
commEndations and thE viEtnamEsE civil action honor mEdal. thE Battalion 
sErvEd in viEtnam from 27 sEptEmBEr 1965 to 1 novEmBEr 1971. 

thE Battalion was stationEd at fort ruckEr, al upon thEir rEturn from viEtnam. 
it was dEployEd to southwEst asia and participatEd in opErations dEsErt shiEld 
and dEsErt storm from octoBEr of 1990 to march of 1991, Earning a mEritorious 
unit commEndation for ExcEptional pErformancE.  aftEr rEturning to fort 
ruckEr, thE unit continuEd to support thE installation whilE simultanEously 
complEting intEnsE construction missions in cEntral amErica and columBia in 
support of fuErtos caminos ExErcisEs. 

thE Battalion rElocatEd to fort polk, la on 15 sEptEmBEr 1995 with B company 
rEmaining at fort ruckEr. thE Battalion complEtEd two dEploymEnts in 1995 in 
support of thE unitEd nations’ mission to haiti and opEration Bright star in 
Egypt.  from dEcEmBEr 1998 to fEBruary 1999 thE Battalion dEployEd as a 
Battalion task forcE to nicaragua to providE disastEr rEliEf following 
hurricanE mitch that dEvastatEd much of thE local arEa. from may to 
sEptEmBEr of 2000, thE Battalion dEployEd to haiti with Joint task forcE 
JustiEnEin in support of opEration nEw horizons 2000. 

from 2000 to 2002, thE Battalion participatEd in numErous statE-sidE 
dEploymEnts to includE douglas, az, san diEgo, ca, BrackEttvillE, tx, fort 
monmouth, nJ, and alaska. additionally, thE Battalion dEployEd to Bulgaria in 
support of Joint task forcE six and thE 412th EnginEEr command. 



in fEBruary 2003, thE Battalion dEployEd to iraq in support of opEration iraqi 
frEEdom whErE thEy tacklEd a variEty of construction proJEcts in umm qasr, 
iraq. simultanEously, thE 814th Bridging company dEployEd from fEBruary to 
July 2003 and again in support of opEration iraqi frEEdom from octoBEr 2005 to 
octoBEr 2006. thE Battalion dEployEd JunE 2008 in support of opEration iraqi 
frEEdom with thE 31st concrEtE and asphalt dEtachmEnt dEploying to Both oif 
and oEf. thE Battalion rEturnEd homE in sEptEmBEr 2009. 

in 2016, thE Battalion inactivatEd thE 93rd EnginEEr company, 22nd survEy and 
dEsign dEtachmEnt, and 178th tEchnical rEscuE company. it wElcomEd thE 630th 
clEarancE company and 642ns EnginEEr support company. in thE summEr of 2017, 
thE Battalion Bid farEwEll to thE 814th multirolE BridgE company and 630th 
clEarancE company as thEy transitionEd to korEa. 

in 2018, thE 573rd clEarancE company dEployEd to afghanistan in support of 
opEration frEEdom sEntinEl. as wEll, thE 524th firE fightEr dEtachmEnt 
dEployEd to romania in support of usEucom opEration atlantic rEsolvE. 

in thE spring of 2019, 46th EnginEEr Battalion hhc and fsc ExEcutEd a rapid 
dEploymEnt to thE unitEd statEs southwEst BordEr support of task forcE 
ruggEd supportEd. thEy providEd mission command and logistics support in 
addition to Emplacing 40 milEs of c-wirE along thE BordEr. 

today, thE 46th EnginEEr Battalion continuEs to train, cErtify, and stands 
rEady to dEploy comBat and gEnEral EnginEEr units in scalaBlE and tailoraBlE 
forcE packagEs to support largE scalE comBat opEration in thE army, Joint, or 
comBinEd contExt worldwidE. thE Battalion is prEparEd to providE mission 
command for thEatEr tailorEd EnginEEr forcEs and intEgratEs EnginEEr 
capaBilitiEs to assurE moBility, EnhancE protEction, Build partnEr capacity, 
and dEvElop thEatEr infrastructurE in support of opEration commandEr. 


